From: Jimmie Hepburn <Info@aquavisiononline.com>

Sent: 11/10/2020 23:57:20

Subject: RE: Tattie Day - alternative ideas



Dear All 

I have read with interest the ideas about alternatives – which is great.  

Here are a few thoughts of my own which I hope will be of some help in finding a final solution….  

Firstly a question – how important is Tattie Day?  We have seen many things stop or altered due to Covid 19 and this has affected some of the work of TBI – such as the indoor markets.  In the light of this, how vital is it that perhaps one of our most unique events takes place? 

Tattie Day will be a challenge  In my experience over the last 6 months, somethings have had to stop but others have had to continue often in some modified form.   However to do this requires determination, innovation, resilience and perseverance.  It is a fact of life that in our Covid 19 world things take longer, require more effort and expense.  So if the will is to keep the show on the road, then we will also have to accept that not only will it be different but also more difficult.  Assuming we can go ahead with it if the government rules allows us, then having a tattie day will be quite an achievement - be it on a reduced scale.  

The need for social distancing, biosecurity and what level of effort we are prepared to make  Although it is difficult to predict what it will be like in the early March, it would seem likely that there will be some restrictions in place.  If we take the decision to go ahead, it would seem likely that there would be some degree of social distancing in place both for the organisers and those buying the tatties.  In the light of this, there will likely have to be a trade off between the efforts involved holding the event and achieving an acceptable level of social distancing which meets the government requirements at the time of the proposed Tattie Day event.  

For what it is worth, hear is my take on one approach to have a reasonably successful Tattie Day:- 

3 key objectives:

1. For those involved in the organisation, what ever system is adopted, it has to be as straightforward as possible, which minimises effort and the onus does not unfairly fall on 2 – 3 individuals

2. Minimise the degree of social contact and maintain social distancing for all

3. Carry out the event which meets the requirements set by the government.  (Question: can we hold an event which is clearly above the number 6 and from more than 2 households?) 

Reducing the number of variety of tatties will ease the efforts needed in general, however a major aspect of Tattie Day is that people can buy tatties that they would not normally have access to.  So what is a manageable number – 25? 35? or 55?  

One suggestion for an approach:

1. My feeling is that the event needs to happen at one place on a particular day – the event be extraordinarily advertised.

2. The day before the tatties would be bagged up in bags of 5 or 10 for each variety.  Each bag would have to be labelled.  Suggest price £1 for 5, £2 for 10.  Collections of different tatties would be bagged in larger paper carrier bags.  This is more expensive than last year, but more packaging is needed and overheads still have to be covered which in the past were helped by having a café on the site.  

3. A compromise here is to encourage people to come by car and at all times remain in their car.  Customers on arrival will be given a form and they will fill in what tatties they want, also giving details of their car such as colour, make and reg no.  (so that Tattie Day server can easily find the car when bringing back the order)

4. The sheet would then be collected, taken to the shed where the tatties are laid out and TBI people will make up the order (working in pairs – one to get the appropriate bag of tatties and the other to make up / check off the order.  

5. When the order is made up, it is taken back to the customer in the car.  Payment is made then – keeping a simple pricing strategy should help things. I suspect contactless payment would be difficult to organise??  My feeling about Click and Collect – even if it was possible, this would require a lot of extra admin processing orders etc before Tattie Day.  Also, what happens if someone pays for tatties which are then not available – would they be credited.  A lot work I think!  

The above system would require a big shed to lay out the tatties / make orders up in bags of 5 or 10 the night before (additional orders could be bagged on the Tattie Day if demand dictated.  There would need to be a reasonable  / managed parking area where people remained in their cars.  This avoids crowding, queuing and social interaction.  We may need to hire in a Portaloo.   To avoid a stampede, we would need to encourage people to arrive over a longer period to avoid long waits in cars. 

For those arriving by foot / bike – they would have queue but this would need to be managed.  This needs further thought. 

A largish venue like the Black Isle showground would be needed.  This would give us management control such as access to a building which would house the tatties as well as meeting social distancing requirements.   

The above is not a perfect solution but tries to keep the key objective above.  

Hope this give us along with other suggestions something to think about and hopefully reach a consensus on how we should collectively go forward.    

Julie,  assuming that holding a Tattie Day meets the government requirements, it would be good to perhaps have 2 or 3 options for us to consider at the meeting and hopefully we can then reach a decision!  

Best wishes 

Jimmie 

 

